
 

 
 
 

    
 
       

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
     

  

  
  

     
  

     
 

 

  

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
FEDERAL TRADE COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20580 

Bureau of Consumer Protection 
 Division of Enforcement 

 Julia Solomon Ensor 
Attorney 

Email:  jensor@ftc.gov 
Direct Dial:  (202) 326-2377 

August 23, 2024 

VIA EMAIL 

Daniel E. Kane, Esq. 
Kane Law PC 
305 Broadway, 7 FL 
New York, NY 10007 
DKane@LawKane.com 

Dear Mr. Kane: 

We received your submissions on behalf of TLB Industries, Inc., also d/b/a Retriev-R-
Trainer, RRT, and Specialty Products Co. (“TLB” or the “Company”).  During our review, we 
discussed concerns that marketing materials may have overstated the extent to which certain 
products, including, but not limited to, certain dog training products, are made in the United 
States. Specifically, among other things, TLB’s website and social media posts included broad, 
unqualified “Made in USA” claims when, in fact, certain featured products incorporate 
significant imported components. 
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The Commission has explained that, unless marketers either specify which products are 
covered or directly link claims to particular products, consumers generally interpret U.S.-origin 
claims in marketing materials to cover all products advertised in those materials.  Accordingly, 
the Policy Statement provides, “marketers should not represent, either expressly or by 
implication, that a whole product line is of U.S. origin (e.g., ‘Our products are Made in USA’) 
when only some products in the product line are, in fact, made in the United States.”3  This 
guidance applies across all advertising, including social media. To avoid misleading consumers 
in social media posts, marketers should ensure posts incorporating “Made in USA” claims, 
including hashtags (e.g., “#madeinusa”) relate only to specific products for which those claims 
are true and substantiated. 

As discussed, it is appropriate for the Company to promote its commitment to American 
jobs and highlight U.S. processes. However, marketing materials should not state or imply 


